AIR LIQUIDE
December 18, 2014

Mcquay Marine

Room 2003, Manslon 10 Wanda Square
No. 218 Jigingmen Street

Nanjing Jlangsu, China 210017

Subject: Assignment of Agreement for Supply of Calgaz™ Cylinder Products & Related
Equipment

Attention: Paul Lin

In connection with an intercompany reorganization, this letter serves as formal written notice that
Calgaz™, a division of Air Liquide Advanced Technologies U.S. LLC (“CALGAZ ALATUS”), will be
assigning to Calgaz™, a division of Air Liquide America Specialty Gases LLC (“CALGAZ ALASG”)
that certain Agreement for Supply of Calgaz™ Cylinder Products & Related Equipment, dated effective
as of October 14, 2013, currently in effect between Mcquay Marine (“Customer”) and CALGAZ
ALATUS (as amended, the “Agreement”), pursuant to which Customer purchases from CALGAZ
ALATUS the applicable industrial gas product(s) and/or related equipment for use or sale in the market
(collectively, the “Assignment”). The Assignment will be effective as of December 31, 2014 (or such
other subsequent date indicated by CALGAZ ALATUS). The contact and payment account information
for CALGAZ ALASG will remain the same. Please feel free to contact your Account Manager at
billy.ye@airliquide.com with additional questions.

In connection with the Assignment, please note that CALGAZ ALASG intends to send its invoices under
the Agreement to the same Customer address currently on file with CALGAZ ALATUS. If you want
CALGAZ ALASG to send its invoices to a different location, please provide us with the new Customer
address information by January 31, 2015, otherwise, CALGAZ ALASG will be using the same Customer
address currently on file with CALGAZ ALATUS. Please also let us know any documentation required
from your side to have CALGAZ ALASG as your new industrial gases supplier.

The Assignment will not change any of the existing terms of the Agreement, except that CALGAZ
ALASG will now be your new industrial gas supplier under such Agreement.

CALGAZ ALATUS appreciates the opportunity to have served you as your industrial gas supplier, and
we wish you all of the best in your new relationship with CALGAZ ALASG.

Respectfully,

Jim English
Vice President
Calgaz™, a division of Air Liquide Advanced Technologies U.S. LLC



